Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 6 September 2016 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs L Starman, Mr J Wheeler and Mr R Watson 
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Barry Stone (holiday), Mr Jaan Larner and PCSO Joe Pike.
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting–Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
Mr Sullivan reported the Clerk has resigned, date of leaving to be confirmed when replacement found.  Advert to be placed in Chet News, Contact Magazine, notice boards and Nalc.  Closing date 25 November 2016.

Mr Sullivan reported Mr Timmins is handing over the shared Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) transportation and accompanying duties to Mr Caston. Mr Timmins was thanked for all his work and support on this matter.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Fund Raising Quiz:  The fundraising quiz was last held in May 2015 raising £241 towards the Playground fund.  Due to current commitments it was agreed to carry this forward in December to arrange for early 2017.
5.2 Rospa Report: Nothing of immediate danger was raised. Medium risks were bought to our attention including bird fouling, the multiplay reaching the end of its life, and tractor slide legs decaying.  Mr Timmins has maintained, painted, cleared and replaced items (step on play equipment) over the summer including making a temporary cover to protect the baby swing against bird fouling.  Mr Timmins proposed the tractor slide be removed due to decay.  The stainless steel slide will be stored and re-used in any refurbishment or sold.  The Multi-play although scruffy is stable at present. Mrs Starman donated a cheque for £97.14 towards the Playground fund, this was the remaining funds from the closed Kidz Kluster youth Club.
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Clerks Report:
· VAT Return – The VAT return was sent, claiming and receiving £294.97
· Charity Commission – A nil return was forwarded, this will have an income to declare in approx 2018 for the land rented to Mr Tabor.
· Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) – NCC’s Parish Partnership Scheme do not mind how the remaining 50% is funded if they were to support.  Chedgrave’s new VAS cost £3660.  It was agreed the Parish does not have the funds to support a permanent VAS as present.  Clerk to ask District Councillor Jaan Larner if any funding is available to purchase a replacement bench for the Playground at a cost of approx £600.
· Graham Orpet – Passed on his thanks for donation.
· Clerk Training – Clerk attended Word press Website training on 4 August.  The transparency fund was applied for and agreed to offset the cost.
· War Memorial Repairs – Langley Abbey were contacted and agreed to make the necessary repairs.  Replacement chains are to be sourced by Mr Watson with costs reimbursed by the Parish Council.
· Additional Dog Waste bin – The cost of an additional dog waste bin is approx £167 with delivery.  Following discussion it was agreed the ongoing maintenance cost is too high to consider at present.
· Police Report – A police report will be provided for meetings if they are unable to attend.
· Tree Warden – Information passed onto Mr Wheeler as agreed at the last meeting.  Paper copies of all paperwork relating to trees held by Clerk to be forwarded
· Chet News – Draft Parish Council update was sent with the minutes all agreed to Publish in Chet News with no amendments.
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Correspondence:  
· E-mail received from resident supporting the 2017 Litter Pick.
· Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) requested the Parish Council pledge to support CPRE Norfolk in its campaign aimed at ensuring no new sites are allocated for house building in revised local plans to 2036 until all existing allocations in current core strategies have been developed.  All agreed to sign the pledge.
· B4RNorfolk Broadband for Rural Norfolk asked if they can make a presentation to the Parish about proposals for a professionally designed fibre optic broadband network.  It was agreed to decline this offer due to the household cost.
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Planning:

8.1 Decision: South Norfolk 2016/1238 Listed Building Langley School Langley Park    Langley Norfolk NR14 6BJ Alterations to improve fire escape between first and second floors in the Mansion House – Approved with Conditions

8.2 Decision: South Norfolk 2016/1264 Mr and Mrs Hayes –17 Langley Street Langley Norwich Norfolk NR14 6AD –Retention of garage with amendments to original approval. – Approved with Conditions

 8.3 Decision: South Norfolk 2016/1471 Householder Mr C Townsend 1 Great Yard, Langley Street, Langley NR14 6DD – Single Storey rear extension – Approved with Conditions

 8.4 Tree Preservation Order: Broads Authority BA/2016/0032/TPO – 22 Langley Street, Langley NR14 6AD – No comments were raised.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100892
	£20.00

	Graham Orpet
	Donation towards entertainment costs for Queens Birthday Celebration
	100891
	£50.00

	The Loddon & Chedgrave District Society
	Marquee Hire for Queens Birthday Celebration
	100893
	£200.00

	GS Computers
	Parish Computer Anti Virus Renewal
	BACS
	£25.00

	G S Tractor Services
	Third of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£137.50

	Playsafety Limited
	RoSPA Annual Inspection
	100894
	£84.00

	Dean Baldry
	Third of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£137.50

	Lisa Collins
	Re-imbursement of computer ink
	BACS
	£19.00

	HMRC
	VAT Reclaim
	INCOME
	£294.97

	Ladywell Accountancy Services
	Operation & RTI filing for one employee PAYE Yr 2016-2017
	100895
	£28.00

	HMRC
	PAYE
	BACS
	£114.60

	Lisa Collins
	Clerks Salary & Expenses July-September 2016
	BACS
	£497.70

	Norfolk Association of Local Councils
	Clerks Word Press Website training
	BACS
	£65.00


· Account Balances at 5 September 2016
· Current Account: £1670.67
· Savings Account : £5422.24
· Playground Account: £942.76
10.  County Councillors Report: Not available
11.  District Councillors Report: Not available
12.  Police Report: Crime stats for the last two months: 1 criminal damage & 1 theft.  Mr Wheeler reported that a boat in Langley Dyke was damaged when the outboard engine was stolen in August.  Parish Councillors would like the information supplied to be more detailed, Clerk to ask for more detailed report.
13. Tree Warden Report: The RHS advise Ivy on big trees does not harm.  The Ivy on some of the smaller trees including the crab apple trees on Langley Street is damaging to the tree and needs cutting to prolong the life of the tree.  A common sense approach is to be used. The tree over the phone box has been cut.  Hawthorne will be requested to replace some of the damaged plants during the recent verge cut.  It was requested the hedges and trees be cut on Langley Green to ensure the VAS is seen. 
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
·   Mr Watson has made a permanent stand for the wreaths on the war memorial.  
·   Mr Watson has sources some red paint donated by Wickes for the Phone box, a generator is needed for the sanding.
·   Mr Timmins report a bicycle has been abandoned on Cock Road.
·   Mrs Starman asked the Clerk to put a Music Mirrors Workshop Poster up on the notice board advertising an event for those with dementia on the second Wednesday of the month in Norwich Millennium Library.
·   Mrs Starman has been sent information about van vino tasting events for £50, it was agreed this is too costly.
·   Mrs Starman has resigned as secretary of the Village Hall handing over to Kathy from Great Yard.  Mrs Starman will remain as treasurer.
·   Mrs Kirkpatrick participated in a fact finding boat trip on the Chet to look at the bank, bird hide and broken bridge.  The closure of the Wherryman’s way is to remain while trees are cut to repair the bank taking approx 8-10 years.  The bird hide will be relocated.  Mrs Kirkpatrick passed on her thanks for Mr Barry Stone who has been supportive and informative on the matter.
·   Mrs Kirkpatrick reported Chedgrave Parish Council are consulting for a Parish Plan and asked should Langley with Hardley Parish try again.  Chedgrave’s documents to be circulated with this month’s correspondence.  Clerk to include Parish Plan on October agenda.
·   Langley Cross was visited on the afternoon of Saturday 3 September by Mrs Kirkpatrick, Mrs Timmins, Mrs Starman, Mr Wheeler & Mr Sullivan to view the completed repair works.
·   Mr Caston reported NCC plan to hold a meeting on grass verge cutting.  The lack of cutting this year has made some roads dangerous to pedestrians and motorists.
·   Mr Caston reported the missing Cross Stone Road sign has not been replaced.  Clerk to follow up.
·   Mr Sullivan reported the last concert held in St Michaels Church was very successful with the next one being held on Saturday 1 October 2016.
15.      Public Participation: None
16.      Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 4 October 2016 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall
            The Meeting closed at 20:40
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